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Introduction 

On December 16, 2009, based on a recommendation of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs, the Permanent Council adopted resolution CP/RES. 965 (1733/09) establishing two templates for determining the cost of draft resolutions to be referred to the General Assembly for consideration.  The purpose of adopting these templates is to ensure that the mandates involving projects or activities with cost implications for the Organization are approved by the General Assembly with estimated funding and that said funding is duly included in the program-budget of the Organization.  
The basis for that decision by the Permanent Council was that “pursuant to Article 93 of the General Standards to Govern the Operations of the General Secretariat, the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs (CAAP) ‘…is the technical body in charge of advising the Permanent Council on all matters related to the management of the General Secretariat and to the formulation, discussion, approval, execution, evaluation, and monitoring of its program-budget’ and is also… ‘the Subcommittee on Administrative and Budgetary Matters of the Preparatory Committee and shall examine the proposed program-budget of the General Secretariat sent to it by the Preparatory Committee of the General Assembly for consultation, for the purposes set forth in Article 112.c of the Charter.’.”
The decision by the Council was also based on the fact that Article 41 of the Rules of Procedure of the General Assembly states that “in adopting any resolution providing for a project or activity that entails expenditure by the Organization, the General Assembly shall take into account financial estimates, which the General Secretariat shall prepare in advance, on the impact of such projects or activities on the budgetary calculations of the Organization, as well as prior statements by the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs of the Permanent Council or, as the case may be, by the General Committee of the General Assembly on such financial implications.” 
The preparatory Committee for the fortieth regular session of the General Assembly reviewed the steps to be followed for applying the aforementioned templates to draft resolutions and, at its meeting of February 22, 2010, adopted the following sequence of actions to ensure that all the draft resolutions to be considered meet the requirements established by the Permanent Council.  
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